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Mueller, Stephen D - DNR

From: Mueller, Stephen D - DNR
Sent: Friday, December 18, 2020 12:52 PM
To: Greg Johnson
Cc: Jeremiah P. Johnson; Mueller, Stephen D - DNR
Subject: Milwaukee Die Casting Co. Inc. site (BRRTS #02-41-000023) 

Good afternoon Greg- 
 
This morning (on my day off), I brought Pharmacia’s site investigation work plan (SIWP) modification request to drop 
sampling and analysis of SVOCs and PCBs from the second round of groundwater monitoring of the 17 new monitoring 
wells at the Milwaukee Die Casting site to an ad hoc technical review group comprised of one team supervisor, a 
hydrogeologist program coordinator, two program hydrogeologists (who review the NAR [no action required] submittals 
for our region), and myself.  I presented the pre-EPA Removal Action SVOCs (Braun, 2004) and PCBs (Arcadis, multiple 
years, & U.S.EPA, 2011) data; your recent well installation, development, and sampling experiences; and the post-
Removal Action SVOCs and PCBs results (Geosyntec, 2020). These four colleagues participate in case closure committee 
and peer review meetings routinely (monthly, weekly); whereas, I do not because of my site assessment responsibilities. 
 
It was decided that you should complete the SIWP approved on Dec. 19, 2019, that it is better that your client proceeds 
at this time with the second round of sampling to confirm that SVOCs and PCBs are not or are no longer groundwater 
contaminants of concern.   
 
Thank you, 
Steve 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 
Stephen D. Mueller 

Site Assessment Region Coordinator/Hydrogeologist 
Southeast Region Headquarters 
Bureau for Remediation and Redevelopment 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
2300 N. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Drive 
Milwaukee, WI 53212 
Cell Phone: (414) 391-7122 
StephenD.Mueller@Wisconsin.gov 
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